
                    

 

 
                                                                                                                                                           

 
          

Term 1 Week 6  

 

           Principal:  Ruth Goodwin 

Term 3 Week 8 2018 

     Dates for your diary 

11,12 & 13 September Storytime  2.00-2.45pm Kindy 2019 

Monday 17th September Sydney North Athletics Selected students 

17-28 September Support Unit Swimming All support unit students 

Wednesday 19th 
September 

School concert All students & families 

Tuesday 25th September Sport Photos Selected students 

Wednesday 26th 
September 

Teddy Bears Picnic  
9.15-2.30pm 

Kindy 2019 

Thursday 27th September Obstacool All students 

Friday 28th September Last day of Term 3 All students 

Monday 15th October First Day of Term 4 All students 

15-26 October Swimming Scheme Yr 2-Yr 6 students 

Wednesday 17th October Kindy Orientation 
9.00-11.00am 

Kindy 2019 

Wednesday 24th October Kindy Orientation 
9.00-11.00am 

Kindy 2019 

Wednesday 31st October Kindy Orientation 
9.00-11.00am 

Kindy 2019 

6th to 9th November Stage 3 Bathurst Visit All Stage 3 students 

Wednesday 7th 
November 

Kindy Orientation 
9.00-11.00am 

Kindy 2019 

14th to 16th November Aussie Bush Camp All Year 4 

Monday 17th December Yr 6 Farewell Stage 3 students 

19th December Last Day of Term 4  

 

Chittaway Rd, Chittaway Bay 2261     Phone: 4388 2188     
email: chittaway-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au    
website: www.chittaway-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 

SCHOOL, HOME & COMMUNITY – PARTNERS IN LEARNING 
Valuing excellence in education & people who are nice to know  

 
 

Safe 
Responsible 
Respectful 
Engaged 

mailto:chittaway-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


                    

 

 

Thank You 
Last week we recognised the great job our SAS Staff do in our school. 
Our SAS Staff coordinate our administration and office, assist teachers 
and students, maintain our grounds, and support our Library. We could 
not operate without our wonderful SAS Staff at Chittaway Bay.  Thank 
you Mrs Thoseby, Mrs Cook, Mrs James, Mrs Ramsay, Mrs Buck, Mrs 
Roy, Mrs Swadling, Mrs Nankivell, Mr Fuller, Mrs Horncastle, Miss 
Wright, Mr Egleton, Miss Stimson and Mr Lennon, we appreciate all that 
you do. 
 
Roosters Presentation 
This Wednesday we will have Anthony Minichiello and Sydney Roosters 
community coordinator present to us a Respect workshop. The key messages will focus on Belonging, Respectful 
Behaviors and the importance of Cultural Diversity. 
 
School Concert 
Our school concert will be on next Wednesday, 19th September,  starting at 6pm. The students have been 
practising very hard and they are sure to entertain you on the night. Tickets are available from our front office.  
 
Kindergarten Enrolment 2019 
We are looking forward to meeting some of our new 2019 Kindergarten students this week at our story time 
afternoon today, tomorrow and Thursday. Kindergarten parents 
should contact the school to book their child into one of our story 
time days if they haven’t already.  
Chittaway Bay Public School provides quality education for all 
students and our Kindergarten program gives students an 
excellent start to their education.   
If you have a child or know of a child in our community who will be starting in kindergarten in 2019 please make 
contact with our school office. 

 
School organisation and Enrolments 2019 
It is at this time of year that we are beginning our organisation for the 2019 school year. If you are moving out of 
the area and leaving our school please inform the office of your intentions. Similarly, if you are aware of any 
students moving into our area who will be attending our school in 2019 please ask the families to make contact 
with the school.  
 
Great work 
Last week the students of Chittaway Bay were all working 
hard and I was very impressed by all of the quality work 
that they were producing.  
Sierra from K/6P wrote a fantastic story about honey bears. 
Ethan from 3/4D came to show me an excellent piece of 
descriptive writing. Lauren, Isabella, Marley, Toby, Jazzy 
and Liam constructed spectacular straw towers for the 
straw challenge. Ruby, Matthew and Harvey from 1/2M 
wrote some very interesting facts about cicadas. Did you 
know that cicadas live underground for 15-17 years? Callie 
from KD came to show me her wonderful story about the 
chickens. Great work, CBPS!  

 

 



                    

 

 

Keeping our students safe around schools 
Please remember to observe our road rules at Chittaway Bay.  
When dropping students at school in the morning and picking up 
students in the afternoon please be aware that the bus bay cannot be 
used as a drop off point between the bus zone times  - 8.30am-9.30 
and 2.30pm to 3.30pm. This area is for buses only during these times. 
Parents should also ensure that children use the pedestrian crossing if 
they need to cross the road to school.  
 
Here are same safety tips about keeping our students safe around school.  

 Plan your trip to school so you use the pedestrian crossing. 

 Always hold your child’s hand. Children need your help to spot dangers such as vehicles coming out of 
driveways. They can also be easily distracted and wander into traffic. 

 Drop off and pick up your child near the school gate and avoid calling them from across the road. 

 Park in designated car parks and follow the road rules by not parking across driveways.  

 Remind our children to walk on the footpath and avoid swinging around street sign poles which are close 
to the road. 

 Talk with your children about Stop, Look, Listen and Think every time they cross the road. 
o STOP ! one step back from the kerb. 
o LOOK ! for traffic to your right, left and right again. 
o Please also practise safe parking procedures when parking on roads around our school.   

 
 
Chittaway Bay Public School and CBPS P&C presents OBSTACOOL-a Thon 
Obstacool is coming to CBPS…Thursday 27th September 
**Please remember to have your notes and money in by the return date – Friday 14th September for money and 
Wednesday 26th for permission notes.  
Check out the Obstacool website for more information - https://www.obstacool.com.au/ 
 
Parents are able to have a turn on the Obstacool from 2.15pm to 2.45pm. The cost is $5 for one lap of the circuit 
or $10 for unlimited laps. 
 
Parents will need to sign a waiver and wear sandshoes. No work boots allowed. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

https://www.obstacool.com.au/


                    

 

 

Cyberwise 
Did you know that the students who are currently at CBPS are the first generation to have not known life without 
the World Wide Web? The future for these children is largely unchartered territory. It has been predicted that the 
children of Generation Z (children born between 1995 and 2010) will have an average of 5 careers, 15 homes and 
17 jobs in their lifetime! 1 in 2 of this generation is expected to gain a university degree, compared to the 1 in 4 of 
Generation X. 65% of today’s students will be employed in jobs that haven’t yet been created, to solve problems 
that don’t yet exist.  Their world is widely connected. At any moment in time they can talk to someone on the 
other side of the world in real-time. Social media has overtaken face to face interaction, and students are 
increasingly visual and collaborative learners. In this modern age it is increasingly important that we support 
students to become increasingly resilient learners that think critically. Helping kids to stay safe online is something 
many parents are concerned about. Knowing about potential risks and how to deal with them can help manage 
negative situations. Next term I will be focusing on some of the issues that students are facing in the digital world 
in the newsletter. Stay tuned! 
 
(According to research gathered from the ABS by McCrindle.com.au) 

 
Canteen – online ordering 

The canteen now has online ordering. 
Just go to flexischools.com.au to register to begin ordering online.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Security  
Please contact School Security on - 1300 880 021 in the event of any security issues at school after 
school hours and over the weekend. 
 

 

 
Have a great week of learning  
Chittaway Bay Public school,  
Mrs Ruth Goodwin 
Principal 



                    

 

 

 
Healthy Food Stall  

On Monday 24th September, Chittaway Bay Public 
School will be hosting a Healthy Food Stall. Everything 

provided will be homemade by Yr 6 and all money 
raised will go to help fund the Yr 6 Gift. Healthy food 

will range from 50c to $1 and food will range from 
apples to frozen yogurts.   

 
 
 
TLLC Student Leadership Conference 2018 
On Tuesday 28th August, twenty of our Year 5 students attended a Leadership Conference at Magenta Shores. 
These students were chosen because they have demonstrated potential to be future leaders. They were inspired 
by keynote speakers and participated in workshops, which have enhanced their leadership skills. Well done! 

 

 
 
Crazy Hair and Sock Day 
Thank you to everyone who participated in the Year 6 Crazy Hair and Sock Day last Friday. We raised over $330. 
There were some amazing creations!  
 

 
 
 

 
 



                    

 

 

 
The Straw Tower Competition -  By Jazzy 3/4D 
 
The Straw Tower Competition is very challenging yet very fun. My group and I worked hard through the 
process of making it. There were some rules we had to follow in order to enter the competition.  
 

Rule 1  Your tower could not weigh over 60 grams, lucky for us ours only weighed 58 grams. 
 

Rule 2  Your tower has to be taller than 50cm, our tower was 74cm tall.  
 

Rule 3  When you’re building the tower you can’t glue the straws on top of each other.  
 

My job was to build it and the others cut out the measurements for the straws. The people in my group 
are Lily, Liam, Toby and me, Jazzy. 
 

We named the tower “Defining Gravity”. The reason we named it that is because the tower was only 
holding up by straws and it was really high too.  
 

Our base is a large cube, 21cm by 21cm. we had four triangles on every side of the cube to make it 
strong. In the middle layer we had a 15cm by 15cm cube with long straws in the middle of the squares. 
Last but not least, on our top layer we had a 7cm by 7cm cube with diagonal lines going across each 
square. In between each cube there would be straws leading up to the cube and in the middle of those 
straws leading up to it we put triangles their because it would make it stronger. On the very top of the 
7cm by 7cm square we put a line of straws going across to make it stronger. 
 

Now I will tell you about the competition and where it was held.  
It was held at Gosford Imperial Centre in the middle of the food court. There were over 25 different 
groups there and 95 students there. There were lots of different towers there, and they were all 
different shapes and sizes but the most common one was the cube. They first judged us on the length 
and the weight of the tower. They called up Chittaway Bay Public School to be judged first on what 
tower can hold the most weight. There were only 2 groups from Chittaway Bay Public School and other 
schools had up to 6 groups. They called up the other group from Chittaway and their tower could hold 
4kg. Their Tower was 53cm tall and weighed 61 grams. After them they called our group up. Our tower 
could hold 1kg and we realised that the weak spot was in the middle of the straw tower. The other 
group from Chittaway came 2nd and got a prize so that’s a win for Chittaway Bay Public School. 

 



                    

 

 

Seasons For Growth 2018 
Our Seasons for Growth program at CBPS has concluded for 2018 with only a reconnector session in December. 
Both Stage 2 and 3 programs for the children have been very successful and I would like to express my gratitude 
to Mrs James and Mrs Roy for once again devoting their time and care to be excellent companions implementing 
this program for our children. 
I have also implemented the Parent/ carers Program over the last 2 weeks after hours which was also very 
successful.   Also a thank you to our teaching staff for being flexible as always whilst Seasons was happening 
during Term 2 and 3. 
Thank you     Trudy Horton (Seasons Co-ordinator) 

BOOK CLUB 
All Issue 6 Scholastic Book club orders need to be placed on LOOP no later than Wednesday, September 12.  If you 
have problems accessing LOOP please see Mrs Bailey or Mrs Nankivell in the library. 

 

 

 

KINDERGARTEN 2019 - ORIENTATION DATES 
Storytime Term 3 – 11/9, 12/9 or 13/9 (2:00 – 2:45pm). Please call 4388 2188 to book a date. 
Teddy Bears Picnic Term 3 – 26/9 (9:15-10:30am) 
Orientation visits Term 4 – 17/10, 24/10, 31/10, 7/11 (9:00-11:00am) 
Kindergarten performance Term 4 – 7/11 (part of last visit) 
 

MERIT AWARDS 

Congratulations to the following students on receiving a Merit Award for weeks 6-7. 
 
Kye 2/6C, Byran 2/6C, Nathen 2/6C, Catelyn 2/6C, Izabella 5/6I, Josh D 5/6I, Alyssa 5/6I, Blake 5/6I, Kyla 5/6I,  
Josh M 5/6I, Umaleah 3/4P, Audrie 3/4P, Jett 3/4P, Oliver 3/4P, Sophie 3/4P, Cooper 3/4P, Flynn 1/2J, Sienna 1/2J, 
Eamon 1/2J, Marleigh 1/2J, Felix 1/2E, Piper 1/2E, Liam 1/2E, Jamie-Lee 1/2E, Kaley KD, Tia KD, Tiernan KD, Mason 
KD, Cohen KP, Ron KP, Soraya KP, Jacob KP, Jacob KG, Lucian KG, Chris KG, Joan 5/6K, Nate 5/6K, Katelyn 5/6K, 
Mackenzie 5/6K, Evie 5/6K, Blayze 5/6K, Max 2/3T, Tyler 2/3T, Nalani 5/6H, Kiarna 5/6H, Alyssa 5/6H, Jayda 5/6H, 
Bradley 5/6H, Brenden 5/6H, Connor 5/6H, Carter 1/2W, Henry 1/2W, Grace 1/2W, Ashton 1/2W, Adam 1/2W, 
Ruby 1/2M, Ava 1/2M, Matthew 1/2M, Tyeanne 1/2M, Harvey 1/2M 
 
CANTEEN ROSTER  

Term 3 - Weeks 8 and 9 
 

Wed    12/9:   K Donnelly, B Carson 
Thurs    13/9:   K Donnelly, M Giles 
Friday      14/9:   K Donnelly, A Hancock, M Taulago  



                    

 

 

MONDAY - CLOSED 

Tues          18/9:   K Donnelly, C Murphy, J Kelly 
Wed          19/9:   K Donnelly, S Reynolds 
Thurs        20/9:   K Donnelly, M Giles 
Fri             21/9:   K Donnelly, A Hancock, N Hillier 

MONDAY - CLOSED 

Tues        25/9:   K Donnelly, C Murphy, J Kelly 
      

Please phone Karen Donnelly on the Canteen mobile phone - 0421 016 640 
 

Closed in shoes must be worn at all times in the canteen. Thongs and sandals are not allowed due to Health and 
Safety regulations. 
 

SCHOOL APP            
Communication is an important part of any school and helps with the smooth running and organisation 
for both families and the school. Our school has a school app which can be downloaded onto your 
phone. Chittaway Bay Public School Skoolbag App is for parents and the school community. Download 
this App to be kept up to date with everything that is happening at CBPS. It features Events, News, 
Newsletters, Documents, and push notification alerts direct from the School. 

 
THE UNIFORM SHOP  
Open Fridays at 8.45 – 9.30am (school term only) 
In the community room – Lay-bys available 
Orders and money, marked “Uniform Shop” may be placed in the box in the Office.  
   

Our uniform is black shoes, no coloured laces etc, please. 

SCHOOL BANKING 
School Banking day is Wednesday. Each week you need to hand your bank book to your teacher for collection. 
If you are interested in opening a Commonwealth Bank Youthsaver account for your child you can visit 
commbank.com.au/schoolbanking and click on the link to open a Youthsaver account.  
 
CAMP AUSTRALIA – Before and After School Care 
Coordinator – Ashleigh Nilsson-Taylor  Mobile – 0411 298 352 
   
Program Times    Full Fee   Final Costs after Government Subsidy 
Before Care   6.30am-8.30am    $15.19         $4.20 - $7.60 
After Care      3.00pm-6.00pm     $25.94          $7.88 - $12.97 
 

Most families are entitled to between 50% and 85% subsidy. 
 
 
 
 



                    

 

 

 
 

 
 



                    

 

 

 

 
 
 



                    

 

 

 
 

 



                    

 

 

 



                    

 

 

 
 
 



                    

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



                    

 

 

 



                    

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 



                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

R J STIMSON 

CHARTERED ACCOUNTANT  ABN 78 694 488 716 

Personal and Professional Service, All Accounting, Taxation and Business Requirements for Individuals, 

Partnerships, Trusts, Companies and Superannuation Funds. 

After Hours Appointments Available 

Contact Russell on     Ph 4355 4898/   0422 953 779 

Email:    russell@rjstimson.com.au 

 Jo-Anne Whitelaw  Piano – Keyboard Teacher  0418 387 391 

The lessons cost $18 per lesson, with a small discount for siblings, and 
run for 45 mins per lesson. 
 
Keyboards will be provided for the lessons, and there will be a fee for 
the books used in the lessons. 
 
If you are interested in your child taking part in these lessons, please 
notify the school office. 
 



                    

 

 

 

 

This newsle tter contains paid advertisements. This does not imply that the school endorses the supplier or product. 


